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Dear Health Care Providers: 
 
Re: Shortage of Specialty Infant Formula 
 
The Ministry of Health (Health) and the Saskatchewan Health Authority (SHA) are working with 
Health Canada to address concerns around the supply of specialty infant formula, specifically 
hydrolyzed infant formulas and amino acid-based formulas.  
 
These hypoallergenic formulas are specifically designed for infants with allergies and certain 
medical conditions. 
 
As you may know, there is a shortage of specialty infant formula following the shutdown of 
Abbott Nutrition’s U.S.-based facility earlier this year. The facility has re-opened with a focus on 
producing specialty infant formula and it is anticipated that supply will gradually become available 
over the coming months.  
 
In the meantime, to preserve supply of this specialty formula, health care providers should only 
recommend specialty products for those infants with a clear medical indication. In particular, 
please avoid recommending or prescribing amino acid-based formulas unless they are the only 
option for the specific medical indication. A working group facilitated by Health Canada has 
developed the attached guidance for reference. 
 
Until further notice, please advise clients that they must access amino acid-based formulas 
through pharmacies.  
 
We know that hearing about shortages can cause anxiety for parents and caregivers.  
 
It is important to clarify that this shortage does not apply to non-specialized cow milk-based 
(regular) infant formulas.  
 
Please assure parents that Health Canada is working to import these specialty products to reduce 
gaps in supply. Ministry of Health and SHA representatives are in contact with suppliers and 
Health Canada to determine supply levels and a process to get specialty products to those who 
need them. Further information will be shared as soon as possible. 
 
Health Canada has published information to help guide families during the shortage of 
hypoallergenic infant formula. Healthcare professionals can use this information to facilitate their 
discussions with concerned parents and caregivers. This information along with a downloadable 
pdf is found at: canada.ca/infant-formula-shortage. 
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https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.canada.ca%2Fen%2Fhealth-canada%2Fservices%2Finfant-care%2Finfant-formula%2Fshortage.html%3Futm_campaign%3Dnot-applicable%26utm_medium%3Dvanity-url%26utm_source%3Dcanada-ca_infant-formula-shortage&data=05%7C01%7Cbns-bsn%40hc-sc.gc.ca%7C7ab4625fcad341a5954108da4a79c056%7C42fd9015de4d4223a368baeacab48927%7C0%7C0%7C637904184389191702%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=OPGNa8ceLjbDa73PAxKYEcIa6u9rTvecQYnJy4CFx1M%3D&reserved=0
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Dietitian expertise is available to help navigate feeding challenges and formula selection. If you 
are unsure how to refer to or connect with a dietitian in your area please contact Jacqui Hodge at 
306-766-8637 or Jacqui.hodge@saskhealthauthority.ca.  
 
Thank you for your patience and understanding as we all work to ensure infants who need the 
specialty formulas get the supply they need. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
Population Health Branch and Drug Plan Extended Benefits Branch 
Saskatchewan Ministry of Health 
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